
  

 
 

GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP 
REGULAR MEETING 
September 11,   2018 
Unapproved Minutes  

 
CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Fred Lindsey. 
 
ROLL CALL 

Present:   Fred Lindsey, John Miller, Carol Havrilla and Suzy Scott. 
Excused:  Tom McCauley 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 Kathy Solomon, who is running for Judge, introduced herself.  Joann Worthington 
complimented the Oscoda County Road Commission on the improvements made at the 
intersection of 489 and Miller Road. 
 
AGENDA APPROVAL 

Motion was made by Miller and seconded by Havrilla to approve the agenda as 
presented. 

Ayes: All 
Nays: None 
Motion carried. 

 
OLD BUSINESS  
 The Greenwood Township Zoning Ordinance Book is about one quarter completed. 
 
NEW BUSINESS   

A. BS&A Software 
Havrilla explained the pros of going with BS&A Software when the County 
Treasurer’s Office starts using it in April or May, 2019.  Price will be determined after 
the next fiscal year. 

 
REPORTS 

Sheriff:  Kevin Grace announced that the County now carries Narcan in their vehicles to 
counteract opiate overdoses.  
Fire Department: Chief Dunsmore reported that there will be EMT classes conducted in 
Atlanta on the 29th of October.  Further details to follow. 
Zoning Administrator:  Jim Havrilla reported on permits, violations, and demolitions. 
Planning Commission:  John Kischnick reported on ordinances and regulations.  Next 
meeting is October 16, 2018. 
Z.B.A.:  Fred Lindsey, on behalf of Joe Peschke, reported that the next ZBA meeting will 
be November 7, 2018. 
Assessor: Lindsey, on behalf of Rick Monk, gave Assessor’s report.  

 
MINUTES   

Motion was made by Miller and seconded by Havrilla of August 13, 2018 as corrected.    
Ayes: All. 
Nays:  None. 
Motion carried. 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT   
Carol Havrilla presented the Treasurer’s report. 
 



  

MANIFEST OF BILLS 
Motion was made by McCauley and seconded by Miller to accept the Manifest of Bills as 
presented. 
Ayes: All. 
Nays: None. 
Motion carried. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT   

Jack Kischnick announced that the Ambulance Commission is seeking 1 person from 
each township to serve on the committee. 

  
CORRESPONDENCE   
 None. 
 
BOARD REMARKS  
 Havrilla remarked that there was a good turnout at the MTA picnic which was held on 
September 10, 2018 here at Greenwood Township. 
  
NEXT MEETING 

Tuesday, October 9, 2018 
 
MEETING ADJOURNED  

Motion was made by Miller and seconded by Scott to adjourn at 7:30 p.m. 
Ayes:  All. 
Nays:  None. 
Motion carried. 

 
 
 
_____________________________              _________________________ 
Suzanne C. Scott, Clerk                    Fred V. Lindsey, Supervisor 


